
From the President. 
We have started preparations for 
MTCQ’s signature event, The Easter 
Two Day Trial which is coming up very 
quickly.  It is the first two day event on 
our calendar, as well as being rounds one 
and two of the Queensland Moto-Trials 
Series.  We have working bees on the 
next two Sundays to prepare for this and 
I would like to encourage as many as  
possible to help out to make this another 
successful event..   
 
We are also needing observers for not 
only this event but also our other open 
events later in the year, including the 
State and National titles.  If you can  
observe, or you know anyone who can, 
please contact Paul McAllister on  
07 3824 3799 
 
Kind regards 
Robert Eyres 
President 
 

 

MTCQ   
INFO 
 
President 
Robert Eyres 
07 3272 8801 
 
VP 
Robb Leggatt 
07 3398 4244 
 
Club Captain 
TBA 
 
Treasurer 
Gloria Richards 
07 3341 2876 
 
Secretary 
Richard Marken 
07 3286 3465 
 
Trials Sub. Com. 
Robert Eyres 
07 3272 8801 
 
MA Delegates 
Robert Eyres & 
Don Rolands 
07 5546 9292 
 
Comp Secretary 
Don Rolands 
07 5546 9292 
 
Newsletter 
Mark Keenan 
07 3395 4398 
 
PR Team 
Leah and Marice 
Rolands 
07 5546 9292 
 
Dinner/Meeting 
1st Tuesday of 
The month at the 
Glen Restaurant 
The Glen Hotel 
Eight Mile Plains 
Cnr Logan Rd 
and 
Gaskell St 
6:30 for 7:00PM 
 
MTCQ Postal 
Address 
PO Box 6311 
Upper Mt 
Gravatt   4122 

I overlooked including this in the last 
newsletter, but it still needs to be said:  
The Annual General Meeting of the 
MTCQ was held in conjunction with 
the Christmas function last year. The 
previous committee was thanked, and 
the following office bearers were 
elected. 
 
 
MTCQ     2010 
Annual Office Bearers  
 
President;   
Robert Eyres  
 
Vice-President;   
Robert Leggatt  
 
Treasurer;   
Gloria Richards  
 
Secretary;   
Richard Marken  
 
Competition Secretary;   
Don Rolands  
 
MA Delegates;   
Robert Eyres & Don Rolands  
 
Newsletter Editor;   
Mark Keenan 
 
Purchasing Officers;   
Jeff Richards and Robert Leggatt  
 
Sub-Committee Delegate;   
Robert Eyres  
 
Club Captain 
Still to be appointed   
 
PR  Officers;   
Leah & Maurice Rolands  
 

Coming Events 
 

Club Meeting at the Glen Hotel 
6.30 PM  6th April 2010 

 
Working Bee 

Sunday 21st March.  Undullah  
Starting 8:00 AM 

 
Working Bee 

Sunday 28th March.  Undullah 
Starting 8:00 AM 

 
Easter 2 Day Trial 

Rounds 1 & 2 of  Qld Moto - Trials 
Series 

3rd and 4th April 2010 
Undullah Road Undullah 



Sign on Day 
On the morning of Sunday 7th February a small but 
intrepid group of individuals left the warmth and 
comfort of their homes to converge on the property 
at Undullah.  I don’t think any of us were aware of 
just how much rain had fallen in the area in the 
hours before this.  After consulting the Bureau of 
Meteorology website later, I discovered that there 
had been something in the region of 200mm (8 
inches in the old talk) fallen in the previous 24 
hours, and much of that had been in the wee hours 
of Sunday morning.  
 
Before we had arrived at the property we were 
faced with the following sight. 

Isn’t there supposed to be a road around here 
somewhere? 

Yeah! There it is……….. Maybe? 
 
The picture really doesn’t do it justice.  It was 
deeper and faster flowing than any of us was      
prepared to risk.  After waiting for some time, and 
the water level had only dropped a tiny amount the  
decision was made to have the sign on day at the  

Rolands’ property.  A big thanks to Don, Marice, 
and their family for their generous hospitality.  
Apart from the necessary paperwork some decided 
to make the most of it and had a practice ride in the 
wet conditions. 

Its easy as stepping off a log……. 

Zac looks like he’ll never tire of this. 

Cliff’s just happy to be here. 
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Later in the day we found out that one member 
had come from the opposite direction, and made it 
to the property only to find he was all alone, but 
caught up with us later.  Apparently re-direction 
signs only work when people can see them. 

Is that a hole in one? 

This is how you go through the puddle and 
over the log……… 

And this …… um ….. isn’t. 

Is there any truth  
in the rumour…..? 

There is a whisper doing the rounds that a Holden 
Commodore can’t swim, even when fitted with a 
TY Yamaha as a flotation device. 
 
It seems that one certain red plate rider was over-
heard giving the following advice to a young 
rider.  “Just make it go BLEH, and you’ll do it.” 
 
How many hours does it take to fit a “bolt on” 
towbar?  The whisper is that it takes more than 7 
hours of cutting, welding etc. but at least now one 
more member can tow a bike trailer. 
 
 

Easter 2 Day Trial 
This event is approaching fast.  The good news is 
that it will be a catered event, so that worrying 
about packing the esky and cooking gear, and 
then preparing and cooking meals can be avoided. 
 
The sup regs and entry forms are now out and can 
be found at the end of this newsletter. 
 

Working Bees 
There is still much work to be done clearing and 
taping sections and to achieve that, we are having 
working bees on Sunday 21st March starting at 
8:00AM and another on Sunday 28th March  
starting at 8:00AM.  Help will also be appreciated 
on Friday 2nd April to erect tents, set up toilets, 
and other necessary event facilities. 
 

Observers  
Do you have a wife, husband, significant other, or 
perhaps even a friend, or neighbour or even your 
butcher, who may be interested in observing.  Yes 
it is work, but its also an excellent way to see the 
action up real close.  We need observers for the 
Easter trial.  Also looking ahead we need them for 
the State Titles in June, and for the Nationals in 
August.  If you are interested, or know anyone 
who is interested, please call Paul McAllister on 
3824 3799 
 



Report on MQ’s Officials  
Refresher Seminar.   March 13. 
 
Last Saturday 5 Trials riders took part in MQ’s 
refresher seminar at MQ’s new office in Ipswich , 
4 from MTCQ and 1 from WDTC. We joined 9 
others from a Quad adventure company, Enduro, 
Road Racing, Motocross circles as well as a Flag 
Marshal. Overall trials made up a third of the 
group. 
 
The objective was to update our understanding of 
the legal responsibilities related to running an 
event, to review risk management, investigate  
aspect of the rule book and amongst other issues 
look at protests penalties and appeals. Initially it 
is easy to be critical and say the info was centred 
on a racing environment however this was not the 
case. While we rarely have protests it has  
happened (Consecutive Thunderbird Park Aussie 
Titles) and we should be aware of the correct  
procedure involved in handling them. 
 
Over the years I have come around to believe that 
the way MA and MQ have clubs run motorcycle 
sports is the correct way. After the trials seminar 
last year and this course I now have the firm  
conviction that we are operating the best possible 
way for riders and all associated with running an 
event.  
 
The indemnities, fees, forms, applications,  
records and most importantly, officials and  
training requirements, all consolidate into a  
system that if followed ensures events are safe 
and that there is protection for every one of us if 
something goes wrong.  
 
Things can and do go wrong, rarely in trials  
fortunately but if we follow the processes every 
one of us is protected by MQ/MA. Regardless of 
what the arm chair lawyers say we as individuals 
are safe. Assuming and this is an important  
assumption, that we have correctly followed the 
process that we have in place. Part of this is due 
to federal legislation changes since the insurance 
melt down some years ago. It is now recognised 
that the sport we participate in is inherently risky 
or dangerous and that the indemnities that riders 
sign are genuinely rock solid documents. But it is 
important that club members organising an event 
follow the process.  

If the club is involved in legal action all we have 
to demonstrate is that the standard of care pro-
vided reflects that which an ordinary trained club 
official is expected to provide. That is why we do 
the training, get the officials licences and apply 
the processes. 
 
I genuinely came away from the seminar more 
confident about running events and convinced 
that MA and MQ are doing it right. That is not to 
say that things can’t be improved. That is why 
page 41 in the 2010 GCR,s has been included. 
Did you know that MA self insures? Have a look 
at page 71 in the GCR’s. MTCQ attendees were, 
Jeff Richards, Robert Eyres, Cliff James, Robert 
Marsden and from WDTC Rowan Gibson. 
 
Cliff James  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

I hope there isn’t this much water in the creek 
at Easter. 



 



 



 



 



 




